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     At the last North Huron Council meeting, Chant Limited, was the 

engineering firm chosen to test the base of the Howson Dam, in a recorded 

vote of 5-2 in favour. Chant Ltd proposed a two phase project, with each 

phase costing just a little over $46,000. ea. The starting date is yet to be 

decided. 

 

     In the meantime, plans are going ahead to get another group of volunteers 

to make another set of stop logs for the dam, which should raise the water 

level in the pond by approximately 12 inches or 20 cm. 

 

     As the festive season is quickly approaching, please take extra 

precautions. We really want to see you enjoying the pond next summer. Since 

we started recording pond users with pictures on our website, we recorded 

over 150 different users in July and August of this year. 

 

     Stay Safe, 

     Rennie Alexander, HD&PCC chairperson  

 
      


